
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #5 
Monday, July 15, 2024 – 7:00 pm 

Great Falls Clinic Specialty Center, 3000 15th Ave So 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Eric Ray with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

ROLL CALL:  Members present:  Howard Plouffe, Dylan Lennox Tom Kotynski, Eric Ray, and 
Luella Vogel.  There were 14 neighhors present including Bob Meyers, Senior Citizen’s 
Center  

NEW BUSINESS: 
	 Bob Meyers, Director the Senior Citizen’s Center, gave a comprehensive presentation 

detailing the history and services provided by the Center. The Center was opened in 1968 
by members of the Opportunities Incorporated Board of Directors and in 1971 was taken 
over by the County.  In 1993 it became a separate 501-C3 non-profit and in 1996 Bob 
Meyer was hired. 

	 The center is open seven days a week providing a wide range of activities from exercise 
classes to bingo and much much more, as well as breakfast and Thursday evening dinner.  

	 It costs $320,000 annually to operate the Center. Membership is $20 per year. 
	     
PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS: 
	 The Study to address a possible speed limit reduction to 35 mph from 39th street & 10th 

avenue south to the highway has been postponed. 
	 The lawn at Tauro College is very high at 2 ½’ to 3” 
	 The trees covering the traffic sign along 28th street have been trimmed. 

OLD BUSINESS: 
	 Approve Minutes: The minutes were read and approved on a motion by  

OTHER BUSINESS: 
	 The annual Neighborhood Council #5 Summer Social will be held at Russell Park on 

August 18th at 2:00pm. 

NEXT MEETING –  
	 August 19, 2024 

ADJOURN - The meeting was adjourned at 8:02pm 

Respectfully submitted, 
Luella Vogel, Secretary


